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January 9, 2019
6:03 pm meeting called to order.

Board members present: Neil Oleson, Krista Bishop and Ericka Oleson
Board members absent: None
Others present: Chris Dobbert, Mike Gleason, Melanie Medon, Ron Bosley and Cindy Bosley. 

Krista made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting with the change of Erika to Ericka. Ericka seconded. Unanimous.

Classification Hearing, Seth Bean, Assessor Chairperson:

The options table was distributed to board members. The maximum shift allowed was reduced to 1.19 from about 1.5 last year. The tax rate for the CIP will be much lower regardless of the shift accepted. Approximately $300,000 is to be levied for overlay in the event of ATB cases due to the Hydro value increase. At the max shift CIP will be significantly lower and residential will be slightly lower.

Ericka made a motion to accept the 1.19 shift. Krista abstained. Neil seconded.

Chris Dobbert, Town Administrator:

· Changes in Wi-Valley contract due to relocating poles. Florida will need to pay 29% of 25% ($50,000) of the additional costs. There is a grant from the state for $200,000. Twenty five percent is to be covered by the towns. Florida’s share is 29%.
· Report on imperfections at the compactor. Nothing bad. Glenn can review, sign, and return.
· Letter from Mrs. Pratt. Would like the light by her house moved or removed. Will look into it RE: cost/location.
· FEMA may be updating Deerfield River Watershed. 

Cindy Bosley questioned South County being open. Neil wants to get a hold of DCR to see if they need it open.

Mike Gleason, Fire Chief will be doing CPR training potentially beginning February 5th at 6pm. Any one in town can attend.

Hearing for Joel Burdick tax title case on January 17th.

Transfer station worker’s check will be garnished soon for past due taxes.

6:54 pm Krista made a motion to adjourn. Ericka seconded. Unanimous.
